Aspiration Respect Endeavour

Alderton Hill, Loughton, Essex IG10 3JA

t: 020 8508 1173 e: office@rodingvalley.net www.rodingvalley.net

Headteacher: Mrs S Jenner Chief Executive Officer: Mr P Banks



15th June 2021

Dear parent/carer,

We hope this email finds you well.

We wanted to contact you to inform you that following the government announcement yesterday (15th June) that moving to stage 4 on the road map has been delayed by four weeks, we unfortunately have to cancel the Year 11 prom that was due to be held on the 22nd June 2021. However, we have made contact with Woolston Manor today and have now been offered the alternative date - **Monday 19th July 2021.**

It must be noted that this date is also subject to the government restrictions being lifted on the 19th July. However, should it be cancelled again, you will be given a full refund on a ticket/s purchased.

We obviously still want to give our Year 11 cohort a leavers experience whilst following government guidance, so we will be converting to our 'Plan B' which was explained in the previous communication sent out to parents. A reminder of the details are below;

Tuesday 22nd June 2021

- Students arrive at the Sports Hall entrance at **9.20am** in school uniform please ensure your child's uniform is impeccable. They do not need to wear their blazer, but all other uniform expectations remain as normal, notably appropriate length skirts.
- Students will be given time to sign shirts, take photos and say their farewells.
- Weather permitting, we will hold an outdoor assembly.
- Students will be released from approximately 10.45am.
- There will be no Prom in the evening now 'hopefully' to be held Monday 19th July.

This promises to be a lovely morning and a chance for students and staff to say their farewells safely whilst following government guidelines. If you wish to see the updated guidance then please read here

We are sorry that this isn't the good news we were all hoping for, however we are fortunate to be able to still say our farewells and enjoy a leavers experience albeit a reduced version.

If you have any questions or queries, then please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind Regards,

Mrs Jenner Headteacher



















